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Thank you, Mr. President,

We welcome the progress made by the Government of Bolivia since its last UPR, especially in combatting poverty and introducing new legislation to protect minority rights. We encourage Bolivia to further these efforts with concrete implementation programs and sufficient funding. 

With regard to remaining areas of concern, we would like to make the following recommendations: 

1. Following up on a 2010 recommendation, Germany recommends that the Government of Bolivia fully implements the National Plan for the Prevention and Gradual Eradication of the Worst Forms of Child Labor and the Protection of Adolescent Workers and further recommends that Bolivia provides a legislative framework for the eradication of child labor in accordance with its human rights obligations.

2. In addition, Germany recommends that the Government of Bolivia initiates a comprehensive set of measures to address existing inefficiencies within the judicial system. This includes ensuring efficient prosecution and crime prevention while guaranteeing judicial independence, including that of the constitutional court. This also comprises the provision of social rehabilitation, reduction of time needed for investigative custody and taking steps to avoid prison overcrowding.

Thank you.
Questions in advance:

1. In 2010 Germany recommended that Bolivia take effective measures to protect children from exploitative forms of labor and from work in hazardous environments. In light of the newly adopted legislation allowing children to work from the age of ten, we would like to enquire what protection the Government affords to children and whether such protection mechanisms receive sufficient financing? In this regard, what measures has Bolivia taken to keep children in school? Does the Government of Bolivia ultimately believe that such legislation is in accordance with its international human rights obligations?

2. Germany is concerned about the widespread lack of access to justice, overcrowding in prisons and increasing violence against women. Germany is therefore interested to know what concrete measures the Government of Bolivia is taking or planning to take to strengthen the judicial system in terms of efficiency, transparency and independence, and in the fight against corruption and impunity? What are the Government’s plans to address the alarming overcrowding of the prison system? What measures will be taken to guarantee the independence of the constitutional court?

3. Germany acknowledges the establishment of a Commission of Truth (National Commission of Inquiry into Disappearances) to investigate human rights violations during the military dictatorship. In this context, we would like to know which concrete measures the government of Bolivia has taken to ensure the independence of this Commission, whether it is endowed with sufficient financial resources and if international standards are applied to its work.
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